

February 2023

1212 Minneapolis Ave. Gladstone, MI 49837 906-428-4565

<u>www.firstlutheran-gladstone.org</u> <u>office@firstlutheran-gladstone.org</u> or check us out on facebook.com

Worship -8:00 AM and 10:30 AM

Office Hours – Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM Friday – 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM

Rev. Elisabeth Daniels, Pastor

pastor.firstgladstone@gmail.com

Vicar Melissa Salminen vicar.melissas@gmail.com

What's Inside ...

From the Pastor	Page 4
From the Intern	Page 5
Informational News	Page 6
Upcoming Scriptures	Page 7
Welcome to the Table Classes	Page 7
Annual Meeting	Page 8
Circle News	Page 9
Lenten Soup Suppers	Page 9
Stewardship	Page 10
Special Giving Envelope	Page 11
Safety Task Force	Page 11
Confirmation Pictures	Page 11
Welcome & Outreach	Page 11
Amazon Smile Update	Page 12
ELCA & Synod Events	Page 13
Lifelong Formations	Page 14
Hope at the Inn	Page 15
Fortune Lake	Page 16
Campus Ministry	Page 17
Thank You	Page 17
Birthdays/Anniversaries	Page 18
From the Bishop	Page 19
Homebound	Page 20
Serving Us	Page 21
Council Highlights	Page 21
Contact Us	Page 22

Our Mission Statement ...

First Lutheran Church is God's people inviting, involving equipping and empowering to serve, that all may know Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior.



Goodbye, Doughnuts, and Hallmark

Dear FLC Family,

This month we say goodbye to our intern, Vicar Melissa Salminen. It



has been a lovely 13-month journey, but we were just a stop along the way. We will let her go with love. We will wish her well with joy and maybe some tears. We will pray that God continues to use her for good in our world and our synod.

Then we turn to our path and the other ministries God has in store for us. In hosting Melissa here with us we helped the greater church. After February 28, we will be done. First will not be a part of her ministry anymore. In fact, for a year we are to intentionally separate from her so she can move forward in her calling. We can still pray for Melissa, but she will need to learn to fully embrace her future community and its culture.

She doesn't need us anymore. So... doughnuts. They are great. Most humans like to celebrate(commiserate?) with food. Doughnuts are the Michigan way, thanks to our Polish brothers and sisters. We are coming upon Paczki Season! Fat Tuesday is on the 21st. It is the day before Ash Wednesday where our foreheads are marked with the ashy cross of repentance and mortality. (Our Service is at 7:00 pm on the 22nd). Fat Tuesday is the day before we fast. Traditionally, the indulgence happened because lauders were being cleaned out before the great Lenten Fast, people partied a la Mardi Gras.

During Lent we enter into the discipline of self-examination and repentance, prayer and fasting, sacrificial giving and works of love—strengthened by the gifts of word and sacrament. Whether you give something up, take something on, or simply focus on your relationship with Christ, have a doughnut first. Rituals, even silly ones, matter. They taxi our spiritual mindsets to the next seasonal stop.

Finally, Hallmark. Hallmark Holidays aren't a huge part of church life, but it is never the wrong time to express love. February, culturally, is all hearts and chocolates. Romantic love, neighbor love, doughnut love, they are all lovably unique. Agape love though, is the love God has for us. It is charitable and deeper than anything the Hallmark Channel could show. So, skip the cheap chocolates and look to find ways to love in the world the way God loves us. God's love is profound and ours no matter how big or small can be too.

God's peace, Pastor Elisabeth

Ubiquitous Unknowns

Greetings Siblings in Christ

Our journey together on the path of learning from each other draws to a close this month. First Lutheran is a busy, active place filled with God's love for one another and the world. You embraced Caroline, Luke, and me as part of the family here from the beginning and we are truly grateful for this experience.

FROM THE

Together we created a place to honor and remind us of all those we are in communion with around the world through our flag wall. We hosted an amazing week of Day Camp with Fortune Lake for the young ones and the young at heart at the picnic. We worshipped in the sanctuary and at the park. We shared many meals and coffee hours together. We studied God's Word and the Lutheran Church. We shared many stories about life today and in distant memory. Thank you all for opening your hearts to us on this journey.

Now it is time for a new journey to start. We will say goodbye to one another over the next few weeks. I am sure I will shed more than a few tears along the way. Happy tears because of the amazing people who have touched my life and helped me to form my pastoral identity through our interactions. It will also be a time of celebration as we have all completed the internship journey of learning and formation together. There is joy in witnessing the Holy Spirit move among everyone at First Lutheran.

After goodbye, First will move on with its daily routine and life of ministry as it will also shift and adjust with those who cross the threshold

each week. My family and I will adjust to a different schedule as well as we await First Call after graduation. First Lutheran will hold a special place in our hearts as internship congregations do for pastors during their seminary journey. Rev. Kolstad's memory of internship is so vivid he used an example from that time in his message at Pr. Hider's ordination in January.

Thank you for your welcome, support, prayers, and love during our time at First Lutheran. This is an amazing place with wonderful, faith-filled people.

Thank you and Blessings to each of you,

Vicar Melissa, Luke, and Caroline Salminen.

<u> FAREWELL - BLESSING - SENDING</u>



Vicar's last Sunday is *February 26th*. Join us for a potluck luncheon following the 10:30 worship to bid Melissa a First Lutheran Farewell, Blessing and Sending. Please bring a dish to share.

Coffee Fellowship

Our coffee fellowship host, Connie, will be away February 21st – March 21st. We are looking for families, groups and/or committees to sign up in the narthex to support this ministry. It doesn't have to be fancy, mostly we are looking for coffee and a morsel or two to tide us over while we connect!

Music Notes

Special thanks to: Finlee Carter, Elson Daniels, Shades of Gray, and Eric Anderson for sharing their musical talents with us.

Upcoming Scriptures

<u>February 5</u> – Fifth Sunday after Epiphany Isaiah 58:1-9a [9b-12], Psalm 112:1-9 [10], 1 Corinthians 2:1-12 [13-16], Matthew 5:13-20

<u>February 12</u> – Sixth Sunday after Epiphany Deuteronomy 30:15-20, Psalm 119:1-8, 1 Corinthians 3:1-9, Matthew 5:21-37

<u>February 19</u> – Transfiguration of Our Lord Exodus 24:12-18, Psalm 2, 2 Peter 1:16-21, Matthew 17:1-9

<u>February 26</u> – First Sunday in Lent Genesis 2:15-17, 3:1-7, Psalm 32, Romans 5:12-19, Matthew 4:1-11

WELCOME TO THE TABLE CLASS

All those interested in receiving their first communion are invited to join this class. First graders and up are encouraged to attend.

Class Schedule

March 5^{th -} March 12^{th -} March 19th

Sign up in the office.

Maundy Thursday "Welcome to the Table" meal at 6:00 pm with First Grade Families. All are welcome. Worship at 7:00 pm.





ANNUAL MEETING SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 5TH Following the 10:30 service Lunch will be served



The Annual meeting has been scheduled *for Sunday*, *February* 5th *at approximately* 11:45am following the 10:30 am worship service. Items that will be voted on include: elections of Congregational Council Members,

Mission Endowment Fund Committee, Synod Assembly Voting Members, Tri-County (formerly Delta) Conference Representatives, Fortune Lake Camp Representatives, Nominating Committee, the MEF Grant Recipients, and the 2023 Budget. If you have concerns about attending, please contact the church office.

IN SEARCH OF...

We have many areas in the church where help is needed. Especially during our worship services. These areas include;

USHERS COMMUNION ASSISTANTS READERS SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS

These are important parts of our worship to run smoothly.

Contact Pastor or the office to help in these areas.

Bible Study

Bible study will meet on Wednesdays at 9:30am in the Youth Room. They are discussing the book of Job.

Love Circle & Faith Circle

Meets on Thursday's at 9:30 am.

Sewing Circle

The sewing circle meets every Tuesday at 9:00am in the fellowship hall. Any questions, call Connie at 428-1696. As you are doing "deep cleaning" we can use gently used towels, sheets, blankets, yarn, materials, and t-shirts. If you have any doubt that we might us it, please check with us. We are here on Monday's too from 8:30-11:30 am.

Christian Education

The Christian education team is planning an Easter Egg Hunt. More details to follow in the March newsletter.

Confirmation students will meet on Wednesday nights during Lent, instead of Sunday's, and help out with the Soup Suppers. A letter was sent from Pastor with a schedule.

Lenten Soup Suppers

Each Wednesday at 6:00 pm March 1st -29th



Midweek Worship service to follow at 7:00 pm

Soup Suppers are back this year. Our Confirmation Students are going to help serve, but their numbers are few. We need soup bread, desserts, side items and kitchen help. Please sign up in the Narthex.

Soup supper free will offerings and Lent offerings will go towards World Hunger.

Stewardship

AWESOME STEWARDSHIP

When Pastor Elisabeth passed out stars with a different word on each recently as part of a worship service, my star had the word "AWE" on it.

I'm taking that as a sign that I should be in awe with all the wondrous things God does for us. God IS awesome. Most awesome of all is the undeserved grace with which we are blessed and the gifts of time, talent and treasure God LENDS to us to "do stewardship" every day.

Perhaps most acts of stewardship don't rise to the level we would consider as "awesome", but that's hard to judge. The ripple effect of a seemingly small, insignificant act may, over time, turn out to be powerful and impressive.

2022 turned out to be a banner year for stewardship centered on Vicar Melissa's internship time with us. One could even call it awesome. The exchange of the gifts between our community of faith and Vicar over most of last year was very meaningful and a blessing that will "keep on giving".

When Vicar Melissa leaves us in at the end of this month, we will be better because of her stewardship and she will be because of ours. We will use the gifts she shared with us in our future ministries and, we pray, she will use gifts shared with her as she is called to ordained ministry.

Thanks to all who call First Lutheran home for committing the resources necessary to make this awesome stewardship happen. Thanks for walking with her on this leg of her journey. Thank you, God. You are an awesome God!!

Thankful and in awe,
Dirk Manson, Stewardship Chair



Special Giving Envelope

February Special Giving will go towards

Miriam Scholarship

This fund financially supports our Tanzania student Miriam with her continuing education.

January Special Giving -Walk for Warmth: Thank you to all who contributed to Walk for Warmth. As of January 22nd, you raised \$275.00.

Safety Task Force

Doors are constantly being left open/unlocked. If you are using the building, please double check ALL doors are locked from the outside and completely latched closed.



For every ones safety, make sure Doors are locked when leaving.

NEXT SAFETY MEETING

February 7th at 1:00pm

Confirmation Pictures

We are missing confirmation class pictures from 2019, 2021, and 2022. If you have a picture of one or more of these confirmation class would you share them with the congregation. Bring it to the office and we will have a copy made. We would like to continue the tradition of placing the confirmation classes in the photo stand in the fellowship hall..

Welcome & Outreach



The Welcome and Outreach committee is seaking new members. Their ministry reaches out to those who have lost loved ones, sends supportive greeting cards, help with tracking membership, and many other thiings. If you think you wold like to join, call

the office, or attend their next meeting on February $21^{\text{st}}\,$ at noon.

Amazon Smile Update



Dear charitable organization,

In 2013, we launched AmazonSmile to make it easier for customers to support their favorite charities. We were excited about the potential for the program and the impact it could have for many charitable organizations. We want to thank you for your partnership during all these years.

After almost a decade of running AmazonSmile, we learned that with so many eligible organizations—more than 1 million globally—our ability to have an impact was often spread too thin.

Over the past few years, we've seen that Amazon can have a more significant and lasting impact if we invest in specific areas and focus our philanthropic efforts in the communities where our employees live and work. We've started to see the benefits of a more focused approach with our investments in programs like Amazon Future Engineer and our \$2 billion investment in building affordable housing in our hometown communities through the Amazon Housing Equity Fund—and we will continue to pursue and invest in other areas where we've seen we can make meaningful change...

...We will keep supporting thousands of charities across the U.S. in many ways, and focus on the areas we believe can help create an even greater impact. Our long-term commitment to our communities remains the same: We are determined to help create a better world for our customers, our employees, and the communities we serve across the country.

Thank you, AmazonSmile Team

ELCA & Synod Events



July 16-20, 2024

The **2024 ELCA Youth Gathering** planning team recently announced its theme of "Created to Be" centered on Psalm 139:14 "I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Wonderful are your works; that I know very well." The ELCA Youth Gathering will take place in New Orleans July 16-20, 2024. If you have

high-school youth who will be eligible to attend in 2024, now is a great time to plant the seed and invite them to join other ELCA youth from across the country for this faith-forming event.



Christ's Kaleidoscope Challenge

A new group of Northern Great Lakes Synod people who are passionate about leading our Synod's efforts to see others through the eyes

of Jesus. The **Kaleidoscope Challenge** for Lent 2023 focuses on resources that educate and deepen cultural competency regarding racial equity, our indigenous neighbors, and the LGBTQIA+ community. For the Challenge, each week participants listen, read, and watch various resources to engage the subject matter. Then, you are invited to a weekly discussion to process your experience of these resources with a zoom cohort of your choosing. A variety of facilitators, days, and times will be available.

The Year 2023 begins a year when we focus on **Love**. This Lenten Kaleidoscope Challenge puts love into action as we make the effort to see others more clearly. The goal is greater awareness and deeper understanding. The Challenge begins February 23 and runs through April 3. Visit https://nglsynod.org/christ-kaleidoscope-challenge/ for more information



Northern Great Lake Synod From Martin Luther to Contemporary Concerns, Synod-Wide Lifelong Faith Formation Program Invites Growth in Faith and Spirituality

Beginning in January 2023, the Northern Great Lakes Synod will offer more opportunities than ever for fellowship and learning through Lifelong

Faith Formation. In its third year, the online learning program will open for registration in early December on the synod website for classes this winter and spring. The upcoming offerings reflect the remarkable diversity of gifts, experiences, and interests of our teachers and participants. The new class schedule includes:

A Spirituality of Death and Dying

The fourth Tuesday of every month at 6 pm January 24 – April 25 Instructor: Pastor Elisabeth Daniels of First, Gladstone

Rediscovering God and Changing the World: A Book Study of the Life of Martin Luther by Eric Metaxas

First and Third Tuesday at 5 pm February 7, 21 and March 7, 21

Instructor: Bishop Emeritus Tom Skrenes

Beyond Policy: Empowering the Faith Community to Recognize and Respond to Child Abuse and Sexual Assault

Every Thursday at 12 noon February 9 - March 2 Instructor: Pastor Kari Vadis of Trinity, Rhinelander

Meeting Christ in Prayer

Every Thursday from 10:30 – 12 noon March 2 – April 20

Instructor: Pastor Terry Frankenstein

Hope at the Inn

Amanda and I hosted HATI at our church with a lot of training and support from Rhonda and Pat. The week went very well, we had 5 guests on some nights. It was a pleasure getting to know them and it was very humbling to see the efforts each guest persists through each day. One guest traveled by bus at 2 am for a 2nd job interview in Marinette. We keep him in prayers for an opportunity to open up for him.

Many hands make light work, we had several church members and community members that dedicated their time for shifts, provided monetary donations for food or provided a meal to volunteers and guests. We would like to personally thank the following people for their time and talent. Please consider volunteering in the future!

Peter DeMay

Darlene Salmi

Eric & Rhonda Husbye

George & Ruth Botbyl

Connie Dementer

Gary Howell

Rita Badham

Pat Castell

Andy Nelson

Vicky Dementer

Andrew Bartke

Cub Scouts Pack 471

Carole Labay Donald Cutter
Patty Geiken Joe & Pam Durbin
Amy Sundquist Roland Jacobson
Dennis & Julie Landwehr Kathy Martin

Greg Woelffer Tom & Barb Tauzer

Kathy Gudwer Jim Olsick Peggy Richter Denise Smith

Katie Smith and her daughter and friend!

Lagina Family Aaron Kippola

Pastor Elisabeth & Wesley Daniels

Gilbert Caudle Alexis Dillard

Thank You! Tiffany Olsick and Amanda Kippola



If you are in need of homeless services, please contact the Community Action intake line at 1-800-562-9762 x207.

Fortune Lake News

Senior Days 2023

Fortune Lake is proud to continue the tradition of Senior Days for the elders in our region. This year's dates have been selected. Mark your calendars and make plans to join us!

Monday, March 13 Monday, May 8

The day begins at 10:00am and wraps up by 2:00pm CT.

The day includes, coffee and fellowship time, devotion and announcements, presentation in the morning, lunch, and an afternoon presentation. It's not too early to sign up.

Summer 2023 Program

It is time to start planning for another great summer at Fortune Lake. The schedule grid is now available online on the main Summer camp page. The calendar and links to all detailed session descriptions are now live under Camp Sessions. Brochures are available on the Sunday School bulletin board in the fellowship hall.

WonderDays

Whether you're looking for mindfulness tools and practices, a chance to explore the outdoors, a creative outlet, or just an afternoon of family fun, WonderDays is the place for you! WonderDays is a series of FREE events taking place on one Saturday afternoon each month through April. Activities for all ages are provided by Fortune Lake and the Crystal Falls Contemporary Center through the generous support of the Iron Area Health Foundation.

2023 WonderDays Schedule

February 24 March 18 April 15



Campus Ministry

First Lutheran will serve the students of Bay de Noc College on *February 6th*. A sign up sheet for bars and casseroles is on the narthex bulletin board. If you can help please sign up.

Thank You!

Thank you to Lloyd and Mary Tuskan for their help folding the bulletins each week. And to Avis Fairchild, Jo Skogman, Geri George, and Jane Coyne-Smith for their help in assembling the January newsletter.



To First Lutheran and Grace Circle,

Thank you for the generous donation to our food pantry. It is truly appreciated.

God Bless, Faith Lutheran Food Pantry

Thank you Pastor Elisabeth, the Sewing Group and people of First,
Thank you for your most recent gift of love and generosity. You are
not only ensuring the quilts you made reach people in need, you are
bringing real and tangible hope in those quilts. Thanks for your work,
faith and love. We appreciate your partnership!

Grace and Peace, Rev. Tim Krick

(Rev. Tim Krick is the manager for congregational engagement at Lutheran World Relief. Our gift for shippinig costs was (\$3,042,00).

First Lutheran Ladies,

Thank you so much for your thoughtfulness and the Christmas gift of a puzzle book, socks and mints.

Gen Morley



Week 1:

Jesse Olsick Sarah Soderman Joe Durbin

Week 2:

Violet Smith Amy Miron Deegan Miron Jack Soderman David Nivison Sophia Smith

Week 3:

Gabrielle Movalson Reyna Rose Fred Sundstrom Lori Marmalick Finlee Carter Dylan Gilbert Braidyn Miron

Week 4:

Michael Coyne Alyssa Ellison Wanda Kloet Emma Verbeek Kayla Martinucci Gayle Sigan

Week 5:

Betty Setter Edward Walker William Olsick



Ray & Maggie Miller 8 years
Gary & Mary Bjorkquist 53 years
Dennis & Barb Filizetti 54 Years

"You do well if you really fulfill the royal law according to the scripture, 'You shall love your neighbor as yourself.""

~James 2:8

Dear Northern Great Lakes Synod,



Have you heard the phrase, "Birds of a feather flock together?" This little saying acknowledges what we all know; we gravitate towards the familiar and the comfortable. We like to be with people who think like us, behave like us, believe the same things as us, maybe even look like us. It's natural. I suppose some anthropologist could give a long treatise on herd mentality or the role such affinity plays in survival.

Other observers of societal norms would offer that social media has intensified this phenomenon. Online

algorithms supply us with posts that affirm our foregone conclusions. Worse, there are more than a few memes out there that characterize anyone with an opposing view as being fair game for mockery or dismissed as unworthy. Beware of viewpoints being portrayed in the extreme, with no room for nuance or grey area.

It is becoming more and more rare that people gather with birds of another feather, where their world view or assumptions or convictions are challenged. People talk about echo chambers, where we proclaim what we believe to be true only to hear it echo back to us as proof.

The thing is, if we only surround ourselves with people who agree with us, if we never encounter a contrary opinion and explore it for its valid points, if we avoid conversations that invite deeper thinking, broader understanding, or a push back against what we consciously or unconsciously believe to be true then we have stopped learning and our lack of engagement contributes to the polarization of our society and the underlying anger that results from feeling misunderstood.

A remedy for this is intentional engagement and deep listening, not to argue a point or change someone's mind, but to understand the reasons that support another perspective. To that end, our Synod will be offering a Lenten Kaleidoscope Challenge. Our NGLS Kaleidoscope in Christ task force seeks to provide more opportunities for our synod to see others through the eyes of Jesus so that we can better, as James and elsewhere in scripture urges, "love your neighbor as yourself."

Because it is more than a little difficult to love what we do not understand or stay present with topics or people that make us uncomfortable.

So during Lent, you are invited to engage the resources on our website under The Kaleidoscope Challenge. Short videos, articles, movies, and books are linked there for you to watch, read, and study. I encourage you to consciously lower your defenses, raise your awareness, and learn something new about racial equity, our indigenous neighbors, and the LGBTQIA+ community. And you are invited to join a small group of people every week via zoom to process and discuss the resources for that week. What do you have questions about? What surprised you? What challenged you? What pricked your compassion? Your curiosity? Your emotions?

On our synod website, <u>www.nglsynod.org</u>, you can register for the cohort of your choosing. A variety of leaders, dates, and times are available.

At a time when people are quick to anger and disagree, I hope that our Church and your church can lead the way toward mutual respect and understanding. As Martin Luther once said, "God doesn't need your good works, but your neighbor does." For the sake of community, for the sake of the command of Jesus to love, for the sake of our neighbor, let us do the homework that will lead to authentic witness and put the love we have for Jesus into action.

Yours in Christ,

Bishop Katherine Finegan



<u>Lakeview</u>

Laila Whitfield Carole Wedell Everett Robinson

Murray's Country View

Pat Shampo

Bishop Noa

Betty Erickson

At Home

Arla Pearson Lorraine Moreau Gen Morley

Serving Us in February

Readers	8:00 am	10:30 am
February 5	Chris Mineau	Andy Nelson
February 12	Dale Schlemmer	Carolyn Nelson
February 19	Cindy Sjoquist	Al Salmi
February 26	Nora Smith	Dolly Salmi

Communion Assistance

February 5	Communion Kits	Jane Coyne-Smith
		& Kathy Gudwer
February 12	Communion Kits	Kathy Gudwer &
		Pam Durbin
February 19	Communion Kits	Jo Skogman &
		Cindy Sjoquist
February 26	Communion Kits	Cindy Sjoquist &
		Pam Durbin

Thank you for volunteering to serve. If you are unable to serve, please find a substitute and contact the office at 428-4565.

<u>Altar Guild</u>: Jan Gustafson & Amber Soderman

Council Highlights

The Congregational Council met on January 18th with president, Kathy Gobert, presiding. At this meeting the council; agreed to have Vicar Melissa on staff full time while Pastor is on vacation and be paid pulpit supply. They discussed policy updates to the Building Use Policy, the Gifts &



Memorials Policy, and the Parental Leave Policy. A motion was made to recommend the congregation ratify the constitution as presented, motion passed. A motion was made to approve Reyna to help in the office during Annual Report/Tax season for up to 40 hours, motion passed. A motion was made to close out the Capital Improvement Savings and the Lamberg New Initiatives Savings at Baybank and transferred into Edward Jones Money Market Accounts, motion passed. Discussion took place about a Community Engagement

Discernment position. A committee is being formed and discussion will continue. The next council meeting will be on February 5th following the Annual Meeting in the sanctuary.

Contact Us:

First Lutheran Church

1212 Minneapolis Ave.

Gladstone, MI 49837

906-428-4565

www.firstlutheran-gladstone.org or find us on facebook.com

Rev. Elisabeth Daniels, Pastor

pastor.firstgladstone@gmail.com

Office: 906-428-4565 Home: 773-419-2892

Vicar Melissa Salminen

vicar.melissas@gmail.com

Office: 906-428-4565 Home: 906-360-1001

Office Administrator: Rhonda Husbye

office@firstlutheran-gladstone.org

Director of Music: Stacie Carter

staciecarter717@gmail.com

Musicians: Paul Rajala

Christian Ed Coordinators: Suzanne Dahlke & Pam Brown

Custodian: Hope Thompson

Congregation Council:

Kathy Gobert, President

Lynn Thomas, Vice President

Cindy Sjoquist, Secretary

Bill Ehrhardt, Treasurer

Ruth Botbyl

Dirk Manson

Chris Mineau

Ann Christiansen

Howard Haulotte

Ray Miller Sam Olsick

mailto: office@firstlutheran-gladstone.org

A congregation of the Northern Great Lakes Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.





First Lutheran Church 1212 Minneapolis Avenue Gladstone, Michigan 49837

Address Service Requested

Non-Profit Organization US Postage Paid Gladstone, MI 49837 Permit No. 6